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Note from the Principal
Dear Girdwood PK-8 School Families,


It's hard to believe we are in the fi


fi



A big thank you to our Girdwood School PTA for sponsoring the Family Tech Talk this week and for sponsoring the adult Prom Night 
Party at Challenge Alaska on 5/20 to raise money for additional transportation costs for our ski day buses this year. We would also 
like to thank the Girdwood PTA Board (Andrea Anderson, Emily Marenco, Anna Russell, Melissa Randich, Julie Stiassny, and Nico 
Honegger) and all the families who brought in food (rice bowls, taco bar, and chocolate desserts) for Staff (Teacher) Appreciation 
Week. Also, a big shout out to Melissa Randich and Hightower Pub for supplying us with our favorite coffees on Monday this week. 
We defi


We were also excited to team up with the Girdwood Health Clinic in holding our fi







I would also like to extend a big congratulations to Christi Davidson, our fi







I want to take the opportunity to thank you for another great year at Girdwood School. I really think Girdwood School is one of the 
best school communities in our district. We have amazing students, staff, and community! I am grateful to be a part of your child's 
educational journey and work alongside all of you. I am looking forward to the summer break to rejuvenate and get ready for the 
23-24 school year. I hope you are looking forward to summer as well and take the opportunity to enjoy the time with your family and 
friends. Please be safe and take care of yourself and each other. 


If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to reach out. 


Kari Anderson, Principal




 Upcoming Events

5/6   School Lunch Hero Day

5/8   iReady Math Diagnostic Begins

5/8   Track Finals at Rooming  3:30pm

5/10  School Nurse Day

5/11  6th Grade Field Trip to Campbell Creek 
Science Center 9am-2pm 

5/11  School Talent Show. 6:30pm

5/12  iReady Math Diagnostic Ends

5/15  PTA Meeting at GBC  6-8pm

5/16  4th/5th Grades Biking Field Trip

5/16  School Store During Lunch

5/16  6th/7th/8th Grades Neon Bowling WOW 
Field Trip

5/17  1st/6th Grades Public Library Field Trip

5/18  6th Grade Hike to the Ice Cream Shop 
10am-2:30pm

5/18  4th/5th Grades Crow Creek Mine Field 
Trip

5/18  4th Quarter Citizenship Awards at 
2:30pm

5/19  Field Day

5/22  8th Grade Graduation

5/23  3rd/4th and 5th/6th Grades Picnic in the 
Park/Kickball Field Trip

5/23  Last Day of School for Students

5/23  Kindergarten Celebration 11am

5/23  Lions Club BBQ  11:30am-12:30pm

5/23  Grizzly Buck Bonanza After Lunch

  


TEXT MESSAGES

Sign Up and receive text messages from ASD 
regarding school closures and late busses. You must 
opt in. They are not automatic. Visit ASD’s website to 
learn more about receiving text messages:

http://www.asdk12.org/textupdates.


 Girdwood K-8 and the 
Girdwood PTA are on 

Facebook. Please check our 
pages out and “LIKE” us!

We will be posting 
frequently and our pages 

will have the latest  school 
information.                                        


Anchorage School Board


Margo Bellamy, president


Carl Jacobs, vice president


Kelly Lessens, treasurer


Dora Wilson, clerk


Dave Donley


Andy Holleman


Pat Higgins


ASD Superintendent


Dr. Jharrett Bryantt


Bus Note Expectations

Per the 22-23 ASD Student Handbook, students must ride 
their assigned bus and get off at their assigned stop unless 
presenting a note to the driver from their parent/guardian 
that has been initialed by the principal or front office. 

PTA Board Members


Andrea Anderson, president


Emily Marenco, vice 
president


Melissa Randich, secretary


Anna Russell, treasurer


Julie Pierre Leclerc, 
member at large


Nico Honegger, member 
representative


Jennifer Derks, Shannon 

Dierks, teacher 
representatives

https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates




23-24 Fall Registration Information
Anchorage School District Fall Registration Schedule
Online Registration dates for returning ASD students: April 24th –August 18th  
Although Online Registration will be open through August 18th, registering 
your student before August 11th is appreciated.  
Have you moved? Will your children be attending a different school? You may 
register online, but please notify your new school as you will need to provide Proof 
of Municipality of Anchorage Residency to your new school. Girdwood School will 
reopen the week of July 24th.  
ASD is offering an Online Pre‐Enrollment option for those new‐to‐District families and 
former ASD students, who would prefer to enroll their students from the comfort of their 
home, work, or anywhere!  Pre‐Enrollment opens July 15th. Go to https://www.asdk12.org/
enrollonline, to pre‐enroll your child. 
In-person Registration will be held at all ASD elementary schools for New-to-
District students and all Kindergarteners.  
● Tuesday, August 1 - 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM  
● Wednesday, August 2 - 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM & 5:00 to 7:00 PM  
● Thursday, August 3 - 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM  
If you are out of town on the dates listed above, please visit your school as soon as you 
return.  
New-To-District Students (including all Kindergarteners) are required to submit the 
following documents at Registration:  
● Proof of Municipality of Anchorage Residency (utility bill, lease, or real estate 
contract,   etc.) will be verified for the following situations: new to school/new-to-
district student  (including kindergarten) throughout the school year 
● Birth Certificate (copy acceptable)  
● Current immunization records  
● Names and phone numbers of emergency contacts and individuals who may pick 
up the child from school  
● Name and address of previous school attended  
● Copies of current legal papers if there is a custody agreement  

The first day of school:  
● August 17, 2023, for Grades 1 – 6  
● August 24, 2023, for Kindergarten 



Girdwood School Parents:


Glacier Valley Transit is providing 
an after school activities service at 
The Girdwood School. The GVT bus 
will stop at the Girdwood School 
Mondays through Fridays, at 4:40 
pm heading toward Alyeska Resort 
and looping back toward the Seward 
Highway.

There is no charge for this service. 
For more information about Glacier 
Valley Transit and for current bus 
stops and schedules please visit 
www.glaciervalleytransit.com or 
contact Sam Marshall, Operations 
Manager, at 907-382-9908.

ASD's Mobile App


Downloading our ASD app is a great way to get the 
information you need in the palm of your hand. Our 

free app is available to anyone in our community who 
wants to stay connected. ASD families and students 

have access to additional features within the app 
found at https://www.asdk12.org/mobileapp

ATTENDANCE
POLICY

Below are the basic guidelines for reporting a student’s 
absence:


If your child will not be at school, please call the school office 
at 742-5300, or email Bethanie and Robyn, before 10:30 am, 
to excuse their absence. Please make sure you call the office, 

even if you have told their teacher. 

If you know in advance of a scheduled absence, please call the 
office and send a note to the classroom teacher ASAP. This 

will help the teacher to gather schoolwork, if needed. If your 
child will be gone for more than a couple of days, please fill 

out the extended absence form. You can get one in the office.

Tardy students must stop in the office, sign in, and get a late 

pass, before going to class.

If parents want their child to ride a different bus home or 

get off at a different bus stop, they must send a note for the 
bus driver and have it signed by the office. 


Parents picking up students before the end of the school day 
must come to the office to sign them out. We will call them 

down from their classroom when the parent gets here.

Please refer to the ASD Student Handbook for complete 

District policy.

We would like to shout out a big 
THANK YOU to Subway and the 
Ice Cream Shop, Girdwood K-8’s 
school business partners! If you 
know of anyone else who would 
like to be our partner, please let 

us know.

https://www.asdk12.org/mobileapp
http://www.glaciervalleytransit.com


Here at Girdwood PK-8 School, we would like to acknowledge with gratitude the Dena’ina 
people, past and present, who have lived on these lands since long before Anchorage and 
Girdwood were here. May we all be good stewards of these lands. Chin’an. (/CHIN‐nan/ 
{Meaning ‐ Thank you})
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Dogs on the Playground

Just a reminder to keep your dogs leashed while on the playground here at school for 
the safety of our students and to ensure our playground remains free of dog poop.

A Gentle Reminder…

Well, although Mother Nature can’t seem to make up her mind—she 
still thinks it’s winter!! This is just another reminder to please make 
sure your child(ren) comes to school with the right gear every day: 
heavy, waterproof coat, snow/rain boots, gloves, and any other 
outdoor clothing they would need to keep them warm and dry during 
recess. Please send them to school with the same gear that you would 
send them outside to play in. Most students have outdoor recess 
everyday except in cases of extreme inclement weather, so they need 
to be prepared. Please write your child’s name in ALL clothing and 
accessories. For your convenience, we have Sharpies in the office. 

After School Playground Use
     Please make sure your child is being supervised by an adult if they are playing on the playground.
We enjoy having them here, but cannot provide outdoor supervision after 3:45 p.m.  School dismisses at 3:30 pm 
and, for safety reasons, students are expected to head for home, FVCS classes, or after school care on buses, 
bikes, feet or in a parent vehicle by 3:45. 
     Students are more than welcome to stay on the playground if they are with a supervising adult. This is true for 
all students, including middle school.  The only exception is when students remain to participate in school or 
FVCS supervised activities.  Thank you for your help in keeping all the children in our valley safe and supervised.













Join Girdwood PTA

Who should be a
supporting member?
Parents, family members,
friends, and community
members who want to
support our school and
students

Voting 
Member

Who should be a voting
member?  Parents,
teachers, and PTA board
members who want to
regularly attend PTA
meetings and vote on our
budget and bylaws. 

$6.25 goes to National &
State PTA and $3.75 goes
to Girdwood School PTA

All $10 goes to support
Girdwood School PTA
programs

Supporting 
Member

Why join PTA? Our focus is supporting programs that help students
be successful in their learning. Last year PTA funded over $20,000 in 
 programs and supplies for our students and school, including: 

School Garden, Classroom Safety Kits, Halloween Carnival, Classroom Grants, Holiday
Bazaar, Running Club, Drama and Music Programs, Field Trip Transportation, Field Trip

Scholarships, Teacher Appreciation Week, Battle of the Books, Field Day, and Fall Intensives.
For 2022-2023... new Classroom Display Technology and so much more!

Scan to become a 
supporting member

Scan to become a 
voting member

Questions? Email us at pta.girdwood@gmail.com





ASD Statement of Nondiscrimination


Board policy 114 Nondiscrimination & Harassment 
The Board is committed to an environment of nondiscrimination on the basis of race, color, religion, 
sex, age, national origin, economic status, union affiliation, disability and other human differences. No 
person shall be excluded from participation in, or denied the benefits of, any academic or 
extracurricular program or educational opportunity or service offered by the District. The District will 
comply with the applicable statues, regulations, and executive orders adopted by Federal, State, and 
Municipal agencies. 
All students and employees of the Anchorage School District have a right to pursue their education or 
occupation in compliance with applicable law and policy with dignity in a safe environment. Neither 
discrimination nor harassment of employees, students or volunteers is permitted in the District. This 
policy applies with regard to District facilities, premises, vehicles, computers, servers, and electronics 
located both on and off school property; and conduct on non-school property if the student or 
employee is at any school-sponsored, school-approved, or school-related activity or is otherwise 
subject to the authority of the District. 
Board policy 114.1 Inappropriate Behavior 
The Anchorage School District supports respectful learning and working environments and believes 
strongly this environment must be structured to reflect diverse cultural traditions and contributions. 
The District values diversity among students and staff and believes that all students and staff have the 
right to participate in school activities free from harassment. Behavior by Board members, 
administrators, employees, parents, volunteers, students, vendors, or others doing business with the 
District, that ridicules, harasses, intimidates, or threatens students, staff or community members, or 
otherwise undermines a respectful safe, and effective school environment, is prohibited. Individuals or 
groups are in violation of this policy if they engage in any of the above behaviors in a way that is 
disruptive to the work or education environment, such as:
 

• Making demeaning remarks directly or indirectly such as name-calling, racial slurs or “jokes”; or 
• Physically threatening or harming an individual; or 
• Displaying demeaning visual or written materials; or 
• Defacing, damaging, or destroying property or materials; or 
• Performing any other act that is clearly harassing in nature. 

Any student, staff, or community member who believes that he or she has been the subject of 
harassment and/or discriminatory behavior should report the incident immediately to the principal or 
department supervisor.  
Complaints regarding harassment/discriminatory behavior will be investigated immediately. 
Any student, staff, or community member who violates this policy will be subject to appropriate 
disciplinary action. 
Inquiries or complaints regarding any rights protected by law or policy may be addressed to the School 
District Equal Employment Opportunity Director, who serves as the Title IX Coordinator, ASD 
Education Center, 5530 E. Northern Lights Blvd, Anchorage, AK 99504-3135, (907) 742-4132 or to 
any of the following external agencies: Alaska State Commission for Human Rights, Anchorage Equal 
Rights Commission, Director of the Office for Civil Rights, Department of Education, Department of 
Health and Human Services. 


